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SGSC Conference Call (Steering & Technical Committee Members)
April 21, 2008

Draft Minutes

I. Present: C. Beattie, M. Caccamo, J. Cassady, C. Churcher, R. Clark, K. Eversole, D. Hamernik, V. Hansford, L. Matthews, E. Park, G. Rohrer, M. Rothschild, L. Schook, S. Sims, H. Uenishi.

  Apologies: C. Rogel-Gaillard.

II. Action Items:

1) Churcher and Schook will discuss available funding and how many clones can be selected for improved sequencing to make the best use of remaining funding.
2) May 31, 2008 will be posted as the deadline for registering for the Pig Annotation Workshop at the Wellcome Trust Sanger Institute, Hinxton on July 16-18, 2008. Rothschild will send a reminder to listservs and newsletters.
3) Schook will try to find out more information regarding the June 16, 2008 meeting at Genome Canada.

III. Welcome Victoria Hansford: Schook welcomed Victoria Hansford to the SGSC Steering and Technical Committees. Victoria replaces Sancha Martin who recently moved to another division within the Wellcome Trust Sanger Institute. 
IV. Sequence Update: Clark reviewed the updates that he distributed to the group last week. A total of 13,296 clones have been selected for sequencing and sent to the pipeline. This covers about 82.5% of the map and includes the “easiest” regions of the genome to sequence. The remaining 17.5% of the genome will be somewhat more difficult to sequence. There are 1,421Mb of total sequence from 8,999 clones. About 4,741 clones (60.1Mb) have been sequenced to the “improved/finished” stage. Clark reminded the group that the original proposal planned to sequence 16,500 – 17,000 clones to cover the entire genome or the entire minimal tiling path. Draft coverage refers to a 4X coverage while “improved” coverage refers to targeted sequencing of the BAC contigs gaps. Schook thanked Clark and the entire Sanger staff for their excellent progress. Schook reminded the group that they still needed to decide on additional criteria to select clones for improvement. This was an action item from last month that has not yet been addressed. Churcher has obtained some information from the accountants regarding how many clones can be “improved/finished” with the current funding. She will double check the numbers and send the information to Schook.
V. Annotation Update: Caccamo reported that 13 people have registered for the Pig Annotation Workshop at the Wellcome Trust Sanger Institute, Hinxton on July 16-18, 2008 (www.sanger.ac.uk/Projects/S_scrofa/workshop_Hinxton08/index.shtml). About 2/3 of these are from Europe while 1/3 are from the US. They would like to have at least 25 people participate in the workshop. The maximum number of participants is 40. Caccamo suggested adding a registration deadline to the website so that staff at Sanger could plan accordingly. The group decided to use the deadline of May 31, 2008 to coincide with the deadline for submitting abstracts for the ISAG meetings. Rothschild will send this information to the ANGEN listserv and put it in the NRSP-8 newsletter.

VI. SNP Chip Update:  Schook summarized the call with swine genome researchers and Illumina on Friday, April 18. Minutes from this conference call were also distributed to the SGSC Steering and Technical committee members. The goal is to identify more than 0.5 million SNP by Solexa and 454 sequencing of reduced representation libraries from pools of DNA from various breeds of pigs. An Illumina SNP60 chip will then be generated with about 60K validated SNP. The deadline for identifying SNP for the Illumina chip has been extended to August 22, 2008. At this time, purchase orders must also be delivered to Illumina and all SNP for the chip must be placed in the public domain. The swine genomics community must purchase at least $2.5 million of Illumina chips or services to get a cost of $125/sample.
Rothschild asked if anyone had compared prices to Affy. Affy said that they could prepare a 180K SNP chip for about $200/sample. However, the Affy chip includes many SNP that are not validated; thus, there will be a number of SNP that must be filtered out of the Affy assay before genotypes can be analyzed and interpreted.

Cassady asked if anyone could contribute SNP to the Illumina chip. Schook said that any SNP in dbSNP by June 1, 2008 could be considered for placement on the Illumina chip. However, it is more likely that SNP from the ongoing discovery process (Solexa and 454 sequencing) will be used on the Illumina chip because all of these SNP will undergo the same validation criteria. 

Beattie asked what criteria would be used to define an “acceptable” minor allele frequency (MAF). Schook said that the group would probably use 5% as the cutoff. Beattie added that recent reports in the literature indicate that rarer SNPs may be more “causal”. Schook agreed and added that some SNP with a higher MAF will be added to the chip for whole genome analysis. Schook also said that a separate pool of at least 20 wild boar samples is also being sequenced for SNP discovery. The wild boars in this pool come from all over the world including Asia, Italy, Japan, France, and Portugal. The other pools include Large White, Landrace, Duroc, Pietrain, Berkshire, and Hampshire.

Beattie asked if any preference would be given to SNP in coding or noncoding regions. Schook said that SNP would not be selected for location in coding or non-coding regions; however, the group plans to use Curt Van Tassell’s spacing algorithm (developed for the cattle genome SNP project) to ensure that SNP are somewhat evenly distributed throughout the genome.
VII. Potential for Additional Funding for Swine Genome Sequencing: Schook said that he contacted Pramod Mathur regarding potential funding from Genome Canada. Rothschild said that he was invited to a meeting on June 16, 2008 at Genome Canada to talk about potential funding for swine genome sequencing. Rothschild is not able to attend this meeting. Schook will try to find out more information about this meeting. At this time, there are no other plans to obtain funding for additional swine genome sequencing at the Wellcome Trust Sanger Institute.
VIII. Other: Schook reminded the group that Ronnie Green recently moved from USDA-ARS to Pfizer Animal Genetics. Schook invited Green to continue to participate on the SGSC conference calls as often as possible. 
Hamernik said that minutes from the monthly SGSC conference calls are posted to www.piggenome.org. 
IX. Next Conference Call: The next call for the SGSC Steering Committee will be on Monday, May 19 at 8:00 am (Eastern; US). The next call for the SGSC Technical Committee members will be Monday, July 21, 2008 (unless this call is cancelled due to the Pig Annotation Workshop and ISAG meetings).
